
ATTENTION: COLLEGE UMPIRES 
	

 
	
…	is	hosting	a	Youth	Tournament	in	conjunction	 with	the	2018	NCAA	Women’s	 College	World	Series	 in	
Oklahoma	 City,	OK.	Tournament	 games	will	be	played	Saturday,	June	2	-Monday,	 June	4,	2018	starting	
at	8:00am	daily	and	ending	around	5:00pm	giving	you	enough	 time	to	catch	the	evening	 sessions	at	the	
WCWS.	This	is	a	great	venue	to	meet	and	work	with	other	College	umpires	 from	coast	to	coast	and	
catch	the	WCWS	 live	at	the	Hall	of	Fame	Stadium.	
	
ALL	UMPIRES	

• Umpires	are	responsible	for	their	own	transportation	needs.				
• All	umpires	are	guaranteed	games	all	three	days	(weather	exceptions)	
• Game	fees	are	$34	per	umpire	per	game			
• Hotel	is	provided			
• Food	and	beverages	are	provided	each	day	at	the	parks			
• Umpires	are	required	to	attend	a	pre-tournament	meeting	on	Friday,	June	1,	2018	at	8:30	pm.		
• Expectations,	game	rules/modifications	and	administrative	responsibilities	will	be	discussed.			
• Uniform:	Gray	Pants,	Plain	Navy	Blue	Hat,	Plain	Navy	Blue	Ball	Bag,	Plain	Powder	Blue	Short-Sleeve	Shirt	

and	Plain	Navy	Blue	or	Piped	Jacket	(if	needed).				
• 18U	&	16U	will	use	three	umpires	per	game			
• All	3-umpire	per	game	fields	will	have	a	qualified	Crew	Chief	

	
OPTIONAL	Individual	Observation/Instruction	Available	

• Two	sections	are	available	
o Novice	–	Saturday,	Sunday,	Monday	–	June	2-4	
o Intermediate	–	Saturday	&	Sunday	–	June	2	&	3	

• Instructors	with	Regional	and	Super	Regional	experience	or	college	assignors	will	be	available	on	site	for					
individual	observation	and	instruction.		

• You	will	be	observed	at	each	of	the	three	positions	each	day	during	your	assigned	games	and	be	given	
individual	feedback.	

• Cost	for	either	Novice	or	Intermediate	is	$225.	This	cost	is	offset	by	the	3-4	games	you	will	work	each	
day.	

• Indicate	your	preference	for	this	observation	on	the	tournament	application	form.			
• Additional	information	will	be	sent	to	those	who	sign	up	for	an	observation.	

	
Please	submit	your	application	 via	online	the	form	at:		
http://www.cactusumpires.com/home/triple-crown.html	-	no	later	than	Friday,	April	20,	2018.			
	
Tournament	 umpire	Accepted/Standby	 list	will	be	published	 Tuesday	April	24,	2018.		 Late	applications	 will	
be	accepted	 and	your	name	will	be	put	on	the	Stand-by	 list	for	the	Tournament.	
	
If	you	have	any	questions	 about	the	Tournament	 format,	please	call:	
BARB	KIRBY	 (Tournament	Assignor	 and	UIC)		
Cell:	405-312-7300	(voice	or	email	preferred)	
Fax:	405-789-5490	
Email:		OKIEBARBBLU@sbcglobal.net	
 


